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BISCAYNE COLLEGE
16400 N.W. 32nd Avenue Miami, Florida 33054

(305) 625-6000

May, 1981

Fellow Graduates of the Class of 1981

Dear Friends:

Special warm greetings to each of you as you celebrate your graduation from
Biscayne College. On behalf of the Augustinian community and the college
community we promise you our prayers, support and encouragement. All of us
have a commitment in your future. We thank you for the influence your lives
have had at Biscayne.

We shall always in some ways be dependent on each other: the College's
reputation is so largely based on the performance of its graduates and they
in turn are so often judged in terms of the college they attended. It is
imperative for each of us to grow in excellence.

Your new career, whatever it may be, will certainly offer many challenges.
May they be exciting and may your acceptance of them be rewarding. Among
the things stressed during our years here none was more important than the
idea of the community of persons under the Fatherhood of God. If you keep
this idea before you, you will inevitably devote yourself to the service of
both God and others; you will recognize the rights of each and trespass
against neither. It is my deep hope that during your years here each of
you became a better person and that we have become a better school for hav-
ing had you here.

Your friend,

t.
Rev. Dr. Patrick H. O'Neill, O.S.A.
President
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Another Touch

of Class . . .



Seniors



Cosmas Akanazu Lorenzo Arce Jacob Armpriester

Josephine Berasategui

Kristine Berryer Huh? What did you say?



Steven Berube Jody Booker Amelia Bradley

John Brocad

Having a good time! Susan Butalla



Charles Calamero Joanne Carlino Patricia Chaparro

Thomas Chesley Barbara's last year at cooking B.C. hotdogs

14 Erica Chiari Frank Cinquegrano Beverly Cole



Mary Condy Steven Conley Joan Corcoran

Mary's goodbye kiss. Kevin Corcoran

Beth Cornell John Cotter Jeffery Cox



William Crane Michael Crawford Henry Crum

Louis Desmarteaux

Doris Diaz Tim Hoegler's last year with the Bobcats.



Edilbert Diaz Francis Dirr Lisa Divita

Mary Donahue

Christopher Desjardins, Suma Cum Laude! Kathleen Ennis 17



Betty Fishburne Francisco Xavier Rodriguez

Cliff Friewald

Waiting for new students at the airport

Kathleen Fuchs

Maria Garcia Julio Garrido



Daniel Gonzalez William Harmon

Gregory Hibbs

I'll call it Valliobascillusbiscaynus.

Timothy Hoegler

Etta Kelly Edward Kobak



Michael Lakey Richard Lautenbach Rostyn Lightbourn

hula Longley

Brian Madara
Our favorite chefs: Kevin and Lou.



James McClure Tom Meany Leonardo Mendoza

Julio Millan

Edi and Ruben enjoying themselves. Robert Mousley



Barbara Murphy Ruben Navarnette

Nancy Nesselt

Perfect 10!

Francis Nolan

Kenneth Oliver Sarita Pinkard



Juan Pablo Prat Leslie Rindfleisch

George Rodriguez

Sure, we're Seniors!

Steven Ruddy

Katherine Smith Joseph Soto



Katherine Stevens Oscar Suarez

Rosemary Sutter

Studying for finals.

Vendell Taylor

Keith Thomas Bonny Thompson



Julie Tracy Miguel Turbay Anthony Umobit

Taking it easy between classes. Bernice Walker

Donald Wiederecht Michael Young Ronald Ziccardi



Class of '81
Cosmas E. Akanazu, Public
Administration

Kevin Allen, Criminal Justice/History
John J. Alongi, Criminal Justice
Lorenzo E. Arce, Sports Administration
Loxley A. Arch, Criminal Justice
Ricardo Arevalo, Business Management
Nicolas Barge, Biology
Josephina M. Berasategui, Math
Kristine M. Berryer, Psychology
Steven A. Berube, Marketing
Mayra M. Blanco, Political Science
Jody A. Booker, Psychology
Georgia Broaster, Business Management
John A. Brocad, English
James V. Buonassi, Criminal Justice
Susan V. Butalla, Public Administration
Ciro L. Buttacavoli, Accounting
Charles J. Calamaro, Sports

Administration
Joanne M. Carlino, Human Resources
Curtis W. Carter, History
Luis B. Castillo, Marketing
Patricia E. Chaparro, Marketing
Thomas J. Chesley, Political Science
Erica Chiari, Sociology
Beverly J. Cole, Political Science
Steven M. Colella, Sports
Administra tion

Steven D. Conley, Business Management
Michael P. Cookson, Accounting
Kevin T. Corcoran, Political Science
Beth A. Cornell, Public Administration
John G. Cotter, Accounting
Jeffrey M. Cox, Business Mgt./Marketing
William D. Crane, Business Management
Henry G. Crum, Chemistry
Luis E. De Lamar, Psychology
Daniel J. Dechenaux, Sports
Administration

Louis W. Desmarteaux, Human Resources
Doris C. Diaz, Business Management
Angela M. Diaz-Vidailet, Psychology
Francis A. Dirr, Public Administration
Lisa M. Divita, Public Administration
Mary J. Donahue, Business Management
John Elias, Political Science
Denzil L. Erwin, Public Administration
Charles P. Fraidley, Criminal Justice
Clifford E. Freiwald, Business
Management

Thomas E. Freiwald, Public Adm./History
David Franzen, Sports Administration
Daniel A. Gagne, Marketing
Maria V. Garcia, Accounting
Julio C. Garrido, Accounting

Henry R. Gibbons, Criminal Justice
Daniel O. Gonzalez Jr., Business
Management

Rosa M. Grier, Public Administration
Elizabeth Gribbon, Elementary Education
Deborah M. Grillo, Criminal Justice
Feliciano G. Guevara, Biology
Craig E. Gunkel, Criminal Justice
Jean M. Harbolt, Public Administration
William B. Harmon, Business
Lewis H. Hartman, Criminal Justice
John J. Hedrick, Criminal Justice
Mary Hein, Accounting
Gregory J. Hibbs, Business Management
Timothy L. Hoegler, Sports

Administration
Thomas S. Hood, Criminal Justice
Timothy Hunter, Criminal Justice
James M. Hyde, Criminal Justice
Janice L. Ingram. Elementary Education
Ifomuma B. Irisoanga, Chemistry
Sheila A. Jackson, Public
Administration

Gary P. Jones, Criminal Justice
Gloria M. Keane, Psychology
Etta L. Kelly, Business Management
Edward T. Kobak. Sports Administration
Thomas Kopelakis, Sociology
Charles M. Kummerling, Criminal Justice
Michael P. Lahey, Accounting
Richard J. Lautenbach, Political
Science

Daniel R. LeBlanc, Sports
Administration

Hadassah J. Lerner, Public
A dminis tra tion

Geneva Lewis, Psychology/Public Adm.
Rostyn A. Lightbourn, Business
Management

Alba O. Llorens, Elementary Education
Lula M. Longley, Elementary Education
Paul V. Manzella, Sports Administration
Mario Marsden, Chemistry
Eric Mattson, Sports Administration
Judith McCarthy, Elementary Education
James J. McClure, Business Management
Thomas H. Meany, Business Management
Leonardo H. Mendoza, Chemistry
Julio C. Millan, Accounting
Robert W. Mousley, Business

Management
Karen M. Moyer, Biology
Barbara A. Murphy, Elementary
Education

Gregory E. Murphy, Accounting
Ruben Navarrete, Business Management

Richard A. Napoli, Criminal Justice
Nancy M. Nesselt, Psychology
Julie A. Newton, Biology
Kenneth M.Oliver, Political Science
Lismel A. Ordiales, Math
Philip A. Ottato, Sociology
Matthew E. Pakonis,

Business Management
Stephen Pellegrino, Sports
Administration

Charles E. Phillips, Criminal Justice
Sarita L. Pinkard, Business Management
Juan P. Prat, Business Management
Teresa Quebeck, History
Theodore R. Ramos, Chemistry
Ronald D. Ray, Math
Margaret M. Reeves, Psychology
Leslie J. Rindfleisch, Psychology
Francisco-Xavier Rodriguez, Accounting
George 0. Rodriguez, Business

Management
Robert E. Roeker, History
Steven S. Ruddy, Sports Administration
Richard H. Shapiro, Accounting
Wayne B. Shatas, Public Administration
Raymond F. Sheets, Sports
A dminis tra tion

Richard L. Shelton, Criminal Justice
Mercedes M. Silveiro, Sociology
Gregg F. Sorrentino, Business
Joseph R. Soto, Business Management
Katherine M. Stevens, Public
Administration

Robert E. Storin, Sports Administration
Oscar Suarez Jr., Accounting
Timothy Sullivan, Sports Administration
Rosemary Sutter, Accounting
Keith A. Thomas, Accounting
Bonny Thompson, Public Administration
Gregory W. Timby, Business Management
Jose A. Trujillo, Business Management
Brian T. Trybiski, Business Management
Miguel E. Turbay, Accounting
William G. Uffendell, Criminal Justice
Anthony Umobit, Marketing
Alberto R. Valdes, Biology
Jose Vega, Psychology/Sociology
Concetta A. Way, Political Science
Diane B. Weaver, Human Resources
Michael K. Wechsler, Sports

Administration
Donald A. Wiederecht, Sports
Administration

James P. Wollschlager, Criminal Justice



Activities and Events



Orientation Committee: First row: JoAnn Valerie, Vivian Ferro, Kathy Palivaccini, Susan Butalla, Lisa DiDio, Carmen Gonzales,
Gloria Johnson. Second row: Judith Zacarri, Lisa DiVita, Mary Condy, Mary Baldwin, Carol Dowd, Michael Kline, Harold
Bramson. Third row: Fr. Frank Chambers, O.S.A., Kevin Corcoran, John Self, Terry Murphy, Dennis Wrinn, Joe Doan, Carl
Nyberg, John Baldwin.

The food is that way, folks!



Orientation

And Registration
a

Orientation began by receiving new students at the Miami
International Airport. The first day students picked up their
class schedules, went to the Financial Aid Office, and then went
to room 219, to settle their balances at Biscayne College. After
they had completed this process, they had their pictures taken
at the New Classroom Building 1 for the ID. pictures. At NCB
2 they paid $15.00 for their college parking permit. On the
second day students went to the Center for Continuing
Education. There they listened to important information from
representatives of various offices, such as Student Affairs,
Campus Ministry, Job Placement, and Financial Aid. Thursday,
September 4, the day before classes began, students took the
Stanford Achievement test. It consisted of two english and two
math tests each ranging from thirty to forty minutes long. After
a short break, students were given a personality test, followed
by a career profile questionnaire.

29



Look Ma, no hands!

Sailing Trips
This year, once again, Biscayne students have had the pleasure
of having sailing trips on their list of extra-curricular activities.
At nine in the morning, students are brought to Harbor Island.
From there, they sail away for the rest of the morning, until
four in the afternoon. This year the college has sponsored five
sailing trips. Each trip itself is a magnificent value, costing only
five dollars per person. Students bring their own food and
drinks, and enjoy themselves tremendously.

30



Gong Show

Kathy and Wade sing a song

Butch wins for the second year in a row.

The judges: Sr. Mary Catherine Collins, Fr. Gerry Shaw, O.S.A., Mary Manella



The Main
Event

The Biscayne College Main Event was held
on October 17, 1980, and there are T-shirts
to prove it. It was a fun filled night with
beer, wine and bagels. There were many
scheduled events. In the shopping cart relay
race two residents from each hall pushed
each other in the carts, then in the middle
of the race, changed positions and clothes
to continue. Later at the pool the greased
watermelon contest turned out to be
slippery when wet. After that all the halls
battled against each other in the tug of war
while Brad Williams stood at the center line
with his water hose. The losers were
honored by being hosed down. Downstairs
Casia South took the victory, and stayed
dry. Finally, the egg connoisseurs gave our
eggs four stars when they competed to see
who could eat the most eggs in only three
minutes. For a trip to the Bahamas, it was
worth it.

Tom and Jerry. Bob's got the beer tonight:

The male swimsuit competition.

32 Is this what you're looking for, fellas?



Tug of war winners! Pull harder!

Come on, EAT!

John, trying to keep up with the rest

Alan, winner of the egg contest. Just a few more to go! 33



1

Disney

World
Trip

All I did was kiss Minnie Mouse!

On a moist, chilly, Saturday
morning, two busloads of
students left Biscayne from
the parking lot facing Cascia
Hall; for a day full of pleasure
at Disney World. That day
happened to be the opening
day of Big Thunder Railroad,
the newest Disney attraction.
Big Thunder was a rocky ride,
but a very enjoyable one.
Space Mountain was still as
heart stopping as ever, and
such rides as Grand Prix
Raceway and Pirates of the
Carribean were also terrific.
The trip was probably one of
the best buys of the year.
Coming back was a great
mixture of conversation,
songs, and drinks, reviving
within us the rowdy and
rollicking spirit of Disney
World. A view of the Magic Kingdom.

Who went to Disney World? We did!



m.

Fast For A World Harvest
The Fast for a World Harvest was organized by the Campus
Ministry Center in coordination with Oxfam America, an
international organization. The chairman of Biscayne's Fast
for a World Harvest Drive was Alfred Williams, a student
from Jamaica. The idea behind the drive was to get the
Biscayne Community to fast for a day. On November 20,
colleges across the country also participated in the fast. The
drive raised over $600 and was a great success, considering
this was the very first one held at Biscayne. Half of the money
was donated to help the poor children at St. Monica's
Elementary School. The other half was given to Oxfam
America, to help provide technological aid to farmers in
Somalia, East Africa.

Bahamas Trip
Forty Biscayne students, and some members of the faculty
enjoyed the Caribbean mystique and excitement this year
when they went to the Bahamas. The trip, which was an
evening consisting of a show and 2 drinks, left most students
delirious with joy. Mary Manella says the trip was
magnificent and enjoyed the show very much. Everyone had
the most fun in the casinos, where they had a firsthand
experience with Lady Luck. The entire trip cost only fifteen
dollars including the show, and the guided tour. Other
expenses were the taxi fare and a small $4.00 tax per person.
Overall, between the gala show, and the casinos, an
atmosphere of enjoyment was created for all.

Blood Drive
The Blood Drive was spon-
sored by the U.S.G.A. The
John Eliot Blood Bank came
and nearly 100 people
stopped by to donate some
blood. Unfortunately a few
were turned down for various
reasons, but the blood bank
was grateful to them for
trying. For those who for any
reasons, including fright,
could not donate their blood,
they will probably have
another chance next year.

Just a part of being U.S.G.A.
president.



Halloween Night

At

Biscayne

And

Barry

Andre caught red handed.

Don't call me Pop!

West side Pow Wow.



Dracula and his bride

Fifteen yards, illegal use of hands! 37



Band Day
Burt Compton Music Enterprises
provided five bands for Biscayne's
Band Day this year. Held on the west
side of the Kennedy building, the
show lasted from noon to five p.m.
Over 300 people came to see the
bands, among which were the Heroes,
Carousel, Unit III, and Break of Day.
Students from Barry College and
some students from various high
schools also came. There were hot
dogs and drinks available for all.

Unit III impress everyone with their musical talents.

38

The Heroes' drummer drums away at Band Day



Dances
This year there were twelve dances sponsored at Biscayne College. The
dances were free admission and the only cost to students was that of
beers, wine, or sodas. Some dances had live bands, other had D.J. 's.
The music varied from rock and roll, to reggae and disco.

Archie has his hands full, at a Berry dance. Dushi fiesta, bunta kere? (nice party, don't you think so?)

We'll relax for a minute, then we'll hit the dance floor! Get down with the Webb-just another great band at B.C.
39



Cook

40 What's the holdup? Aren't the burgers done yet?



Outs

Compliments to the chef!
41



Talent Show
The talent show was organized by Andre van Meeteren, and
emceed by Richard Raleigh. The show consisted of dancing,
singing, an act, and plenty of laughter. The act was Lynn
Williams' rendition of the "Three Blind Mice". The singing
brought out such stars as Butch Di Orio's version of "Put Your
Head On My Shoulder"and Rick Johnson's "Rapper's delight".
Dan Le Blanc sang "I Like My Beer" and "Put Another Log
On The Fire". Ann Elliston and Julie Rodriguez sang "The
Rose" and "Will You Love Me Tomorrow". Sherry Clarke sang
"I Don't Know How To Love Him". The dancing came from
Gerry Cruz and Cynthia Williams' "Souvenirs and Drum
Rythms". Finally, when the dust had settled, Butch won first
place, and Rick placed second in the talent showdown.

Rick sure pleased the crowd!

Sherry sings and plays the guitar.

Andre didn't sing, he danced.

Gerry and Cynthia: Biscayne's best dancing couple!



Mr. Raleigh telling one of his 'jokes'.

Dan and his glass of beer.

Ann and Julie.

Where's Joe?
Lynn and her "3 blind mice".



Behind the Scenes

Bryn-Alan has taken our Senior portraits for the past
two years. They supply our film and also do a fantastic
job in its processing. They'll gladly go out of their way
to assist us in any way possible. Tom Barnard, shown
at right, compliments their help with his expert advice
and know-how in layouts. Here he is shown helping with
the final draft of the '81 cover. He is the representative
of Roland Smith Enterprises, Inc., and we, the Logos
Staff, would like to express our sincere gratitude to him
and to Bryn-Alan for all of their help. Mr. Barnard stops by to give us a hand.

Mike Richardson came down from Ft. Lauderdale to help Bruce Murray and Jim Fuller
photograph Seniors.

44

Bonny Thompson posing for her senior portrait.



The DJ's in front of Lake O'Neill. BBQ at the NCB.

What's a turkey doing here on Thanksgiving?

On one Tuesday afternoon, there was a cookout to bring the
college community closer together. The Student Activities
Office hired a DJ for our listening pleasure. The
magician/balloon maker dazzled and mystified everyone with
his creative talents. He performed several tricks and could
make "interesting" things with balloons.

The balloon-maker turned balloons into apples and animals.

45



Campus
Ministry
Center

n

The Campus Ministry Center, in the midst of the
"everyday hustle" provides a quick escape into a
friendly atmosphere. Every individual, student or

community member, needs some aid from time to
time. Whether the cure be a cup of coffee, a soft

chair or an understanding person to talk with, the
center is open to serve. Father Gerard Shaw, O.S.A.,

the Director, and Sister Dorothy Dawes are always
ready to listen. To "gather the folk, break the bread,

and tell the story" has been adopted as the center's
motto. In accordance with this verse, liturgical

services are held daily. Other events are also held in
the center, such as the T.G.I.F. gatherings each

Friday for faculty and staff.

46



You've GOT to be kidding:
Taking a break.

Miller over wine anytime.

I'll drink to that!



Intramural Volleyball



Volleyball Champions-Crush I

49



Intramural

Basketball

Loose ball . . . Fast break!

The big shot! High on the dribble.

Attack!!



Try to get the ball, if you can!!



Flying close to the ground. Why me?

Intramural Football
Shown left to right: Joe Gulino, Lisa Didio - Intramural Director,

Lenny Calderone, Carol Dowd, Mike Kline, Dave Paitson.



Sports

r



Bobcat Soccer

The Bobcats of 1980 were a team with a new and exciting future. The reason
was simple. This year under the guidance of first year coach Michael Coyle
(U.S.S.F. 'B' License) Biscayne set its goals high and worked hard to achieve
them. With six returning starters, 4 explosive freshmen and a junior college
transfer, the Bobcats looked excellent on the field. Although Biscayne was
a very young team their enthusiasm, determination, and hustle more than
compensated. With the leadership demonstrated by Co-Captains Tim
Hoegler, Brian Groden, and Jack Kardys, their confidence matured with the
season. The Bobcats completed its fourth and first winning season. They
compiled a 9 win, 7 loss record in their first good year. The team played
such great, big-city teams as the University of Baltimore, and rivals of the
caliber of the Florida Institute of Technology, and Stetson University. Coach
Coyle says their highlight of the season came when they beat their arch rival,
Stetson University, for the first time by a score of one to zero. Our Bobcats
beat Stets. on both times they played this year. In placing third in Biscayne's
Conference, Coach Coyle says "the team made important gains". This year's
great soccer team was mostly sophomores, which means the team will be even
better in the coming years as they gain experience. Coach Mike Coyle

Sharon kept score for the Bobcats



A small squad, 18 players, but a winning squad. Left to right bottom row: Dave Parker, Eduardo Diaz, Greg Leighton, Ernie Benitoa, Enrique
Duboy, Harold Watson, Danny Wollent, Dion Fonseca, Tim Quinn, Glenn Hart. Right to left standing: Dr. Reckford, Jim Sheehan, Jeff Hutter,
David De Taboada, John Coyle, Tim Hoegler, Jack Kardys, Tom Kardys, Tommy Ennis, Jose Lebron, Mr. McVoy, Coach Michael Coyle.

Tom Kardys to the attack. Glenn will beat the U.M. player to the ball, as usual.

55



This year's basketball season
has been a great one. We, the
Biscayne Bobkittens, would
like to thank all those people
who gave the team their
loyalty and support.

Stephanie Dennis

Diane Lilly

Captain, Susan Butalla Biscayne's



Cheerleading 1980-81

We would also like to
express our sincere ap-
preciation to Mrs. Betty
DesJardins, our cheer-
leading moderator, for
her dedication and sup-
port. Thanks cheer-
leaders for your hard
work and cooperation.
Congratulations Bobcats
and Best Wishes for the
coming season!

Co-Captain, Michelle Julia

Sharon Butalla

Bobkittens Kathy Langan



Bobcat Basketball

Players: 4-Calvin Lambert, 5-Albert Maldonado, 10-Eric Fleat, 12-Andy Roos. 14-Jim Chakey, 24-Eric Johnson, 30-Ted Mizerak, 33-Ed Barnes,
40-Dan Kirkpatrick, 42-Dave Kelly, 44-Jeff Cooper, 50-Jeff Peras, 52-Perry Smith, Ken Stibler-Head Coach, George Cespedes-Assistant Basketball
Coach, Mike Danforth-Graduate Assistant Coach, Jim Sheehan-Trainer, Dave Paitson-Asst. Promotions Director.

Coach Stibler, concerned at the Eckerd game. A tense and anxious crowd was at the UCF game.



Foul-Critical momenta at the UCF game

Ed Barnes, always there for the rebound!

Perry Smith goes for a lay-up.

Florida Institute
of Tech.

Edward Waters College
University of Florida
University of Texas
University of Huston
University of
South Carolina

Lawrence University
University of No.
Car.-Charlotte

McGill University
Providence College
University of Evansville
Northwestern College
South Mississippi
Eckerd College
University of Central
Florida

Rollins College
Florida Southern

John Batule cornered by UCF players.

91-65 W
76-65 W
71-90 L
76-91 L
76-74 W

60-80 L
96-65 W

84-88 L
88-59 W
59-78 L
63-65 L
81-58 W
69-81 L
91-84 W

73-74 L
90-79 W
70-77 L

59
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Volleyball team left to right: Martha Norris, Vivian Ferro, Brenda Maduro, Janet Smith, Susan Allen, Linda
Murphy, Carol Dowd.

O.K. Janet, concentrate!

I've got it!



Coach Thomas Kringle giving his team some pointers.

Check those girls out!

H-E-L-P! 61



Tennis

Kneeling: Jim O'Neill, Fred Devivo, Frank Murphy. Back row: The Coach, Doug Parker, Tim Sullivan, Vic Johnson, Steven Godikson, Mike Adkison,
Ed Monaco. Not shown: Mark Capinus and Al Weisman.

Tim Sullivan

62 Jim O'Neill



Ed Monaco

Doug Parker, Coach
Fred Devivo

Mike Adkison

Vic Johnson

Frank Murphy

Steve Godikson



Cross Country
1980-81 was the first year in which Biscayne College sponsored a cross country
effort. This was a non-scholarship team, made up completely of dedicated
runners who wanted to make Biscayne #1. Their coach, Roger Miller, says
that the most serious problem for the team, was a lack of participants. Not
many students could hack the grueling practices, and only the most
disciplined, fittest students stayed on the team. However, running 10 miles
a day paid off for Cathy Pallavicini who made All-Conference, and for Donna
Garlinghouse who also won numerous awards. The coach said "although not
many people could make the team, those who did really succeeded". It takes
a lot of self-motivation to be on the cross-country team, and the team is
eagerly awaiting next year's season.

We were unable to photograph the Cross Country Team, but our photographers caught them running.
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What can be conceived can be created

Organizations & Clubs



The Campus Globe
Staff
Editor: Jacob Armpriester
Associate Editor: Kathleen Fuchs
Feature Editor: Doug Parker
Director of Advertising: Gregg Sorrentino

Janet Ribero
Layout Editor: Gregg Sorrentino
Sports Editor: Jim Sheehan
Entertainment Editor: Rich Lautenbach
Staff: Jack Armpriester, Rick Donovan,

Rich Lautenbach, Doug Parker, Kathleen
Fuchs, Jim Sheehan, Kim Terrenova,
Lisa DiVita, Ken Oliver, Dave Harris,
Sue Butalla, Dan Ninestine,
Fr. Ed Doherty, O.S.A., Don
Wiederecht and Dean Frank McGarry

Columnist: Fr. Pat O'Neill, Fr. Gerry Shaw,
Dean John Weldon, Kevin Corcoran and
Lou Desmarteaux

Advisor: Dr. James Conley
Editor-Jack Armpriester after a hard days work.

Driftwood
Driftwood Magazine is overseen by Dr. Philip Reckford and edited by Julie Newton.
It is dedicated to the fine arts. Every year Driftwood publishes poetry, short stories,
essays, drawings, paintings and photographs by Biscayne students. Driftwood
encourages all artistic and creative students to submit their work to the magazine.
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Logos

The Biscayne College Yearbook

Logos Staff
Advisor: Dr. Antonio Fernandez
Editor: Kristine Berryer
Assistant Editor: Valerie Berryer
Copy Editor: Albert Batista
Layout Editor: Valerie Berryer
Layout Design: Gerard Dublin, Valerie Berryer,

Andre van Meeteran, Kristine Berryer, Gloria Johnson, Tony Fernandez,
Dennis Wrinn, Debbie Brown

Photography: Kristine Berryer, Gerard Dublin, Kevin Murphy, Tony
Fernandez, Andre van Meeteran, Dennis Wrinn, Valerie Berryer, Ann Eliston,
Joanne Carlino, Albert Batista

Typing: Valerie Berryer
Advertising: Janet Ribera
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Kiwanis, sponsors of Circle K.

Circle K's sister club.

Ok Harold, I'll give you TWO cents for your thoughts!

68
Did you say a ten for a five?

You stop that now



Circle K
Circle K is the world's largest collegiate service
organization, represented by over 700 clubs located on
campuses throughout the Western Hemisphere. It is
composed of students who wish to become actively
involved in community concerns via service projects and
activities. As an organization Circle K does not limit
itself to one or two particular service activities.
Members also participate in social events, learn
leadership skills, work with business and community
heads, and form long-lasting friendships while striving
toward a common goal — and having a great time doing
it. The Circle K Club of Biscayne College has been
involved in such projects as tree planting on campus,
raising money for various disease related organizations
such as Cystic Fibrosis, Cerebral Palsy, and many
others. An aluminum recycling bin was constructed on
campus to show Circle K's involvement with ecology
and the conservation of human resources. Social
activities include sailing trips on Biscayne Bay,
conventions, cookouts, and our ever popular parties.
Circle K is a service organization dedicated to the
college and community and making that service
enjoyable and meaningful.

Donna failed 'Beer Pouring 202

Biscayne? Is that a local college?
69



Resident Assistants

Shown left to right:
Donna Garlinghouse
Keith Storm
Doug Parker
Terry Murphy
Kevin Corcoran
John Simons
Kathy Langan
Brad Williams
not shown:
Bonny Thompson
Mike DePrimo

This year nearly all the R.A.'s were new. Working with Brad Williams, the Housing Director, they have brought many
good changes to dorm life.

Resident's Life Council
It should be brought to everyone's attention that at
Biscayne College there is a group of individuals called
the Resident's Life Council. Exactly what is the
R.L.C., and what do they do? The Resident's Life
Council, directed by Brad Williams, is a group of
resident students who have taken an active interest
in the residential life at Biscayne. It is a group of
students who meet every other Monday, working
together in making the dorms a better place to live
in. It is a group to which one can present their
problems, and where one can find some answers. The
"Main Event" was put together by the R.L.C., they
also helped lift curfew hours. The "Midnight
Breakfast" was also organized by the R.L.C., and they
work hard to bring more activities to the students.
All in all, it is a group of hard working individuals
trying to make Biscayne College even better!

The members of the Resident's Life Council are: Lisa
Di Dio, Andre van Meeteren, Joanne Valeri, Gerard
Dublin, Fred Williams, Bob Donovan, Brad Williams,
Sheryl Clarke, Mike Kline, Jim O'Neill, Bob Restivo,
Sister Carmelita, Wendy Babel, Erphengorph
Hamilton.
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Chapel Choir

Bill Torres
Patty Chaparro
Theresa Quebeck
Anne Ellis ton
Georgia Brewster
Susan Butalla

Barbell and Nautilus Club
The Barbell and Nautilus Club is an experimental club founded
by Tom Meany, Brian and Kevin McGrail. The club originated
because of a general student interest in weight lifting and physical
fitness. Thanks to Don Shula, coach of the Miami Dolphins, the
Nautilus Club was allowed to use the Dolphin weight room free
of charge the fall semester of 1980. Biscayne College plans to
make an arrangement with Don Shula for the permanent use of
the Dolphin weight room in the future. Biscayne students were
allowed to use the weights from 7 to 9 p.m. Mondays, Wednesday,
and Fridays. This schedule did not conflict with the Dolphin's
use of the room. The only cost of membership was an initial ten
dollar deposit, to insure the equipment against harm. This deposit
was refunded to all sixty members at the end of the semester.
If interest continues, the future looks very bright for the Barbell
and Nautilus Club.
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Political Action Club
The Political Action Club is organized in order to give Biscayne
students an opportunity to learn from each other. By sharing their
viewpoints on various political subjects on the national, state, and
local level, members of the Political Action Club expand their
knowledge of the U.S. political spectrum. The club also discusses
international events in its weekly meetings at the Campus Ministry.
This year the Political Action Club sponsored debates concerning
the plight of farm workers, alternate energy resources, gun control,
illegal aliens, and on environmental conditions. The club also
conducted a Presidential Election Poll which was published just
before the Presidential Election. The club is run by an elected
executive committee. This year it consisted of Teresa de la Guardia,
Joe Gulino, and Raul Fernandez.

The Political Action Club meets in the Campus Ministry.
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Knights of Columbus

Three Knights: Kevin Geier, Butch Di Orio, Carl Nyberg.

The Knights of Columbus were founded in 1882 as an insurance
agency for Catholics. From there it developed into an
organization of Catholic men. The Biscayne Chapter is headed
by Dan Ninestine and sponsored by Father Edward Sullivan.
During Christmas, the Knights helped distribute toys for needy
children, and participated in other programs. The Knights have
also held parties during the year, and a Christmas dance on
December 6. For membership information contact Fr. Sullivan.
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Phi Kappa Tau

Biscayne's

First

Fraternity

Phi Kappa Tau members from left to right, bottom to top: John Self, Jack Armpriester: Social
Director. Second row: Al Weisman: Membership Orientation, Kevin Geier: Vice President and
Treasurer, Ed Monaco. Third row: Brian Clark, Jim Judson, Karl Nyberg: President, Dennis
Wrinn: Membership Orientation. Fourth row: Mike McGurk, Fr. Gerry Shaw: Moderator, Mark
Di Orio, Vinnie Ryan. Not shown: Jeff Cooper; Rush Chairman, Steve Ellis, Jeff Reraes, Jeff
Cuccini, JK McCloskey, John Cosgrove: National Counselor, Timothy Simon: National Chapter
Consultant.
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Biscayne's newest and most exciting student organization
emerged on campus in September 1980. P.K.T., one of the
largest national fraternities is a brotherhood of men
dedication to 3 main ideals which are: the innate worth of
the individual, democratic process, and Christian ideals.
While new on the B.C. campus, P.K.T. is celebrating 75
years of brotherhood, founded at Miami University in
Oxford, Ohio on March 17, 1906. One of the most dynamic
and progressive national fraternities, the Biscayne Chapter
promises to bring excitement, honor, and pride to Biscayne
College in pursuit of our goal to serve and enhance the
entire campus community. The Biscayne Chapter
membership hosts a wide diversity of men. The local
founding inspired by Biscayne's chief legal counsel, John
F. Cosgrove, will serve as a bastion to the development of
student activities with plans for a successful intramural
program and wide and varied social programs. P.K. T. will
strive towards increasing the respect of Biscayne College
within the intercollegiate world. P.K.T. provides a chance
for leadership and responsibility to all men in a living,
learning relationship. The brothers of Phi Kappa Tau invite
you to experience fraternity life at any of our recruitments
and social events. Check us out! PHI KAPPPA TAU, A
DISTINGUISHED PAST - A DYNAMIC FUTURE ON
THE BISCA YNE COLLEGE CAMPUS.



Other
Campuses



Biscayne's Bi-Lingual Campuses
The roots of Biscayne College are in Cuba, where the Augustinian Order had a private
institution called Universidad de Villanueva. In 1961 the revolutionary regime of Fidel Castro
expelled the Villanueva clergy from the island.
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But the Augustinians were not idle for long; Bishop Coleman Carroll offered them the
opportunity of administering a new college in Miami. Approximately ten years later, in
1972, the established facility in Opa Locka expanded its services to the growing Hispanic
community. Today, Biscayne College has three campuses dedicated to the education of
Spanish-speaking students.
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The Pan American, Villanueva, and
Hialeah Centers of Biscayne College.
Classes are held both in English and in
Spanish. Student enrollment in these
three campuses (appr. 2,000) comprises
50% of the total Biscayne student body.
A bit of bilingual humor is offered at
right, by the Miami Herald cartoonist
(and Hialeah center student): FRES-
QUET.



The dean of all bilingual campuses is Fr. Francisco Rodriguez, O.S.A. (pictured above). Assistant
Academic Dean, Elio del Canal (below), helps in administering the bilingual programs. On the
opposite page, counter clockwise from the top: Sra. Blanca Fernandez (finance secretary), Rodolfo
Delgado (Pan American Center), Arsenio Rodriguez (aide), and Juan Sanchez (finance officer).

o
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Biscayne College

Independent Studies

Institute

a unique opportunity

for mature, self- directed

students

80
Dr. Lorenzo Battle, Director, I.S.I.



Faculty

Administration

Staff



FR. Christian Reters, O.S.A., Humanities Fr. Thomas Pohto, O.S.A., Physical Science and Math

Fr. Edward Sullivan, O.S.B., Humanities Fr. Cyril Smith, O.S.A., Registrar
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FT. Edward Doherty, O.S.A., Religious Studies

Fr. Raymond Geisser, O.S.A., Physical Science and Math

FT. Adrian Gilligan, O.S.A.,
Humanities 83



William McAuliff, Comptroller

Dr. Gabrielle Berryer, Psychology

Steve Nunes, Center for Continuing Education, Religious Studies Dr. Helen Jacobstein, Political Science



Dan Dolesh, Center for Continuing Education, Religious Studies

Mrs. Louise Brown, Center for Continuing Education

Frank McGarry, Dean of Student Life Fr. Gerry Shaw, Director Campus Ministry, Religious Studies
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Clockwise from top left corner: Dr. Francis Sicius, Social
Sciences; Dr. Antonio Fernandez, Education; Dr. Jose Freire,

Physical Science and Math; Fr. Martin Smith, O.S.A.,
Assistant to the President for Special Projects, Religious

Studies; Mrs. Barbara Carroll, Library



Counter-clockwise from top right corner: Dr. Paul Weiser, Physical Science
and Math; Sr. Dorothy Dawes, Assistant Director Campus Ministry; Mr.
Richard McVoy, Business Administration and Economics; Dr. Barbara
Graham, Humanities; Mr. Dan Waters, Business Affairs.



Clockwise from top left corner: Dr. Miguel Guitart, Title III Basic
Skills; Dr. Diaz, Business; Dr. Janet Chitwood, Education; Mrs.
Dorothy Chandler, Library; Mrs. Betty Desjardins, Title III Basic
Skills.
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Counter-clockwise from top right corner: Mrs. Rosa Iriarte,
Physical Science and Math; Mr. Richard Raleigh, Humanities; Dr.
Raul Shelton, Business Administration and Economics; Mr. David
DeMay, Physical Science and Math.



Clockwise: Dr. John Weldon, Academic Dean, Main Campus; Dr.
Marie Therese Vargas, Humanities; Gary Feinberg, Psychometrist; Sr.

Carmelita Centanni, Director of Counseling Center.



Counter-clockwise: Fr. Gary McCloskey, O.S.A., Title III;
Ms. Martha Acousta, Assistant Director Academic
Advisement; Dr. James Conley, Humanities; Mrs. Sherilyn
Newell, Audio Visual.



Mrs. Estelle Spitalnick, Assistant to the President

Clockwise from top left corner: Dr. David Rafky; Dr. Allen Rush, Sports Administration;
Mr. John Bradley, TTT; Dr. Bernard Quebeck, Graduate Division; Sr. Mary Catherine,

Director, Academic Advisement.



Counter-clockwise from top: Dr. Ronald Newell, Dean of
Graduate Division; Mr. Robert Harrison, Social Sciences;
Ms. Roberta Gallagher, Human Resources; Dr. Joseph Hoy,
Sports Administration.



Dr. Citarella, Business Administration

Dr. Coya, Business Administration

Chet Karmieczak, Maintenance, Center for Continuing Education

Margaret Elliston, Librarian

Mrs. Evelyn Nunes, Humanities



Dr. Thomas Rolando, Physical Science and
Math;

Charlene Curtis, Pat Jenkins, Academic Advisement Cecilia Bennet, Director in Religion and Family Studies

Dr. Josephina Rolando, Physical Science and
Math g5





Dolphins
At
BiscayneNFL Champions Miami Dolphins use

Biscayne's athletic fields for their
practices. At bottom left, yearbook
editor Kristine Berryer presents a
copy of the 1979-1980 LOGOS to Don
Shula.

Coach Don Shula



Candids





Fans of the Blue Emerald Band, up in Newton, N.J. Is it eadible? says Terry.

Biscayne's favorite Bobcat.

Donna: typical cookout pose.



Kris and Dr. Fernandez dust second gear, in their usual style

You wouldn't!

Another bright, sunny picnic on the patio.

Who can resist Julie's pucker?



Don't take my picture!

How about Friday night? Enjoying the Florida sun!

Ready when you are . . .



We'll sit this dance out. / like my corn!!!

Me and my cousin.

But the sun is in my face!

Love Birds.



What ARE they laugh-
ing at?

Have a beer on us!

Join me!



Martha, alias 'Sleeping Beauty,' does her thing on the Biscayne campus.

Cowgirl in the crowd!
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Have a Coke and a smile!



$16,926.00 to start with?

Sean, taking a break in the Mail Room

Registering to vote.

Bobkitten's Totem Pole. 107



Nick just might have the lucky ticket!

"You're all wet"

Steph, getting ready for a game

Taking a taste test.
The student dining hall.



The other side of Michelle.

Great russian!

Terry-RA, on duty in Cascia Hall. Can't I have just ONE dance?





Well, there goes the T. V. set!



Logos Staff

Standing left to right: Al-
berto Batista, Gloria John-
son, Andre van Meeteren,
Janet Ribera, Dennis
Wrinn, Debbie Brown, Ger-
ard Dublin. Lower level:
Valerie Berryer, Dr. Anton-
io Fernandez, Kris Berryer.

Ann distributes '80 books at Kennedy.

What photographers will do for a picture! But where's the camera, Dennis?



die works on the Talent Show layout.

Wanna buy an ad?

Val adds the finishing touches.

Photographer of the year.

Cropping these pictures isn't easy, you know! Your friendly copy editor.



Fr. Pat
He came to us

young, energetic
infectious.

His eyes
warm and happy

sensitive.
His hands

strong and happy
always reaching out.

His room
open and warm

sharing meals with us.
His time '

flexible and free
available to us.

His person
open to God

open to us.
In thanks

for him
to him

We dedicate
this book. Rev. Dr. Patrick H. O'Neill, O.S.A.
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A Note From Kris

I would like to first thank a few people for what they did, which meant so much to us.
Nick, thanks so much for the camera lenses. Lou, thank you for all your support, you
were on our side all the way, and thanks a million for the typewriter; without it . . .
Fr. Cyril Smith deserves an honorable mention for all his patience with us.

Joanne, thanks for the sailing pictures and Jimmy, thanks for the basketball shot. Susan,
thanks for getting the Kittens together on such short notice, and for volunteering to go
to McDonalds for us. Lisa, thanks for the typewriter, it helped us meet our first deadline.
Thank you Joanne, for your help with Resident Life; Ann for the help with Campus
Ministry; Tim, for the help with Phi Kappa Tau and Glenn for Circle K. Fr. Gerry, thank
you for coming through on such short notice. I'm also grateful to the guys in Cascia Hall
for all of their "help". Without the help of all these people and so many others, our work
would not have been so easy.

There are no words to express my appreciation to my staff and to Dr. Fernandez. They
are the ones who made this book. Thanks for staying with me till the end.

Kristine Berryer
Logos Editor
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Have a Coke and a smile.

Coke adds life.
Coca-Cola and Coke are registered trademarks which identify the same product of the Coca-Cola Company.



Congratulations to the

Class of 1981

Biscayne College
Admissions Office

County

LUDLAM RD.
OFFICE

16797 N.W. 67 AVE.
PH: 558-9710

NATIONAL
EASTERN SHORES

OFFICE
N.E. 35 AVE. &
163 STREET

PH: 949-8747

BANK

"WE COMMUNICATE"!
801 N.E. 167th STREET, NORTH MIAMI BEACH 6 5 1 - 7 1 1 O

A full service bank • Each depositor insured to$100,000»y FDIC

DORIS YOUNG

OR. OF FLOOROLOGY
Mobile Phone 763-6790 Unit #5050

753-0880

L&M MAINTENANCE

CARPET CLEANING, FLOOR WAXING
JANITORIAL SERVICE

FULLY LICENSED AND INSURED
COMMERCIAL RESIDENTIAL

You've Tried The Rest, Now Call The Best
WE'RE AS NEAR AS YOUR PHONE
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THE

HEROES

120 rss roland smith enterprises
P.O. BOX 6789 HOLLYWOOD, FLORIDA 33421










